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CAMEO Guild Minutes: Thursday April 20, 2023

Meeting was called to order by our president, Carole Gilbert at 7:00 pm; she led us in the
Pledge of Allegiance.

Charity committee report; Linda Wallace:  By our May meeting (5-18-23), remember to turn in
your charity quilt challenge from the bag of 2 ½” strips that were handed out on charity quilt
day, Feb 18th. You will need to use some of your own fabric. Minimum size is 36” X 36”. Prizes
will be awarded for one finished quilt and one quilt top. Charity committee is grateful for
everyone who participated. If you have not finished, keep on sewing!

Program: Loreen Garrison introduced our speaker Tori McElwain of thequiltpatchbytori.com.
She is new to Michigan with 20 years’ experience in quilting; a former kindergarten teacher.
Tori is a quilt pattern designer as well. She has patterns available at Etsy and her own website.
For designing, she uses both pen and paper (preferably dot graphs) as well as E-Quilter. You can
sign up for her newsletter for more information. Tonight’s program: Movement in Quilting. She
used her quilts to illustrate the 4 elements of Movement: piecing, color, patterns, and quilting.
After the program, Tori had her patterns and merchandise available for purchase.

Recording Secretary Report: Louise – No changes or corrections to the minutes as published in
our April newsletter; they will be signed and placed on file.

Treasurer Report: Janeen – Balances were reported, RE: spending we are over budget by
~$2,200, which is normal for a non-Quilt Show year. We have managed to cut back on expenses
which is good.

President’s Report: Carole – Our board member, VP Facilitator, Pat Baldauf, passed away after a
long illness, we learned on Sunday the 16th. Funeral will be held on Sunday, April 23 at
Desmond Funeral Home in Troy. Flowers from the Guild will be sent, and donations can be
made to the Rose Cancer Center or the Juvenile Diabetes Foundation. This leaves the position
of VP Facilitator vacant, and as we are near the end of the guild’s year, we will not be filling the
position.
Our program for May is to reprise the Whistle Stop program which was cut short in February
due to the weather. Our June meeting will be our Potluck and Elections.  All officers and past
officers are requested to turn in their officer manuals to Carole. The membership registration
form will be available. These running for office must pay their dues by the June meeting.
Vice President-Membership: Bonny – Due to Pat’s passing we have lost one in membership;
Tonight, we have 25 members and 6 guests present.
Vice President-Scheduling: Loreen – Our May workshop on Featherweight Maintenance
registration is due this Saturday April 22nd. The fee is $25.00
Corresponding Secretary: Rosemary – absent, no report

Round Robin: Barb Lusk – 3 were participating, Judy M., Barb L, and Pat B. Barb and Judy will
finish the quilt Pat was working on.



Spring Retreat - Sharon C.: 32 were registered; Jackie C. was unable to attend, the 31 who were
there included 7 guests. We hope they enjoyed, and will consider joining the guild. Our Fall
retreat will be October 26 to 29. Dates have been set for 2024: April 11-14 and October 24-27.
Lion’s Bear Lake Quilt – the completed quilt was presented to the camp and was well received.
The bright colors of the quilt will make it possible for their low-vision campers to enjoy it.
Guild Break for snacks, visiting, checking out the fabulous finds, purchasing door prize tickets.
Old Business: President’s Report/Bylaws Committee: Carole -
The bylaws are recommended by the board, the board passed, not unanimously. The objections
centered around the board job descriptions not being listed in the bylaws. As per the revised
Roberts Rules, all that needs be listed is a summary. The complete Job Descriptions will be kept
as a separate document with 4 master copies maintained. The Bylaws were adopted with a vote
of 15 for and 6 against. Standing Rules: discussion of Rule #9. It was proposed to change to
“Gifts presented to CAMEO will be distributed to all members at the discretion of the  executive
board.”
New Business: The board has recommended increasing the dues from $40 to $50. Following
discussion this was approved by the membership
Nominations and Elections – Laurie Johnson: Nominees were recruited during our retreat.
Our proposed docket is:

 President: Barb Lusk
 VP Facilitator: Sharon Cratsenberg
 VP Scheduler:  OPEN
 Corresponding Secretary: Louise McCormick-Glazier
 Recording Secretary: Laurie Johnson
 Treasurer: Lynda Draudt
 Assistant Treasurer: Janeen Sharpe
 Membership: Bonny Heintzel
 Members at Large: Carole Gilbert, Carol Hershberg, Jean Schlegelmann

Note that our 2024-2025 year is our 30th anniversary year and we should have significant
programs to help mark the milestone.

Members to keep in mind: Jackie C. has vertigo

Show and tell, door prize drawings, and Slip of the Keyboard was won by Carole G.

Newsletter: Laurie – May 6th is the newsletter deadline.

Board meeting next Thursday, April 27, 7 pm at Loreen’s house
Our meeting was adjourned at 8:32 pm

Respectfully submitted, Louise McCormick-Glazier 5/7/2023






